GOVERNMENT New Zealand
COMMUNICATIONS Security Intelligence
SECURITY BUREAU Service

TE TIRA TIAKI Te Pa Whakamarumaru

9 March 2022

Sebastian
fyi-request-18557-392bbcf3@requests.fyi.org.nz

Téna koe Sebastian,
Official Information Act Request

Thank you for your Official Information Act request of 13 February 2022 seeking the
following information:

o ONE: The latest JDGO Annual Business Plan

e TWO: The latest International Engagement and Strategy Team Annual Business Plan
e THREE: The latest Communications Team Annual Business Plan

e FOUR: The latest Strategy, Performance and Policy Team Annual Business Plan

The Joint Directors-General Office is part of the Government Communications Security
Bureau (GCSB) and New Zealand Security Intelligence Service (NZSIS). As such, we have
prepared a joint response to your request.

The information you have requested is enclosed. Some information has been withheld
under section 6(a) of the Official Information Act 1982, as the release of this information
would be likely to prejudice the security or defence of New Zealand or the international
relations of the Government of New Zealand.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact
information@gcsb.govt.nz or oia.privacy@nzsis.govt.nz.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision.
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz
or freephone 0800 802 602.

Yours sincerely

On behalf of Andrew Hampton On behalf of Rebecca Kitteridge
Te Tumu Whakarae mo Te Tira Tiaki Te Tumu Whakarae mo Te Pa Whakamarumaru
Director-General of the GCSB Director-General of Security



